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1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed enclosure 
(1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting that his naval record be corrected 
by increasing your PEB disability rating to 40% resulting in your placement on the disability retirement 
list.   
                                              
2.  The Board, consisting of , , and , reviewed Petitioner's 
allegations of error and injustice on 2 December 2021, and pursuant to its regulations, determined that the 
corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.  Documentary 
material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of the naval records, and 
applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.   
 
3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of error and 
injustice, finds as follows: 
 
     a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available under 
existing law and regulations within the Department of the Navy.   
 
     b.  Petitioner entered active duty with the Marine Corps in August 2014.  After injuring his back 
during training, Petitioner underwent a discectomy in November 2017.  However, after his pain 
symptoms continued, a medical board diagnosed him with Low back pain, Lumbosacral Spondylosis with 
radiculopathy, and Scoliosis while referring him to the Physical Evaluation Board (PEB).  On 21 June 
2018, the PEB found Petitioner unfit for Low back pain and Lumbosacral Spondylosis with radiculopathy 
and assigned him a 40% disability rating.  Based on the recommendation of the PEB, Petitioner was 
transferred to the Temporary Disability Retirement List (TDRL) after his release from active duty on 31 
August 2018.   
 
     c.  On 9 March 2020, Petitioner underwent a periodic TDRL examination.  This examination 
documented that his condition remained largely unchanged since his placement on the TDRL but 
contained three goniometer measurements of Petitioner’s forward flexion of the spine that measured 
consistently at 40 degrees.  Based primarily on these measurements, the PEB found Petitioner unfit for 
continued naval service but reduced his disability rating to 20% in accordance with the rating criteria 
contained in 38 CFR § 4.71a.  A formal PEB hearing reached the same conclusion despite Petitioner 
providing a new forward flexion of the spine measurement of 5 degrees.  A Petition for Relief was filed 
by Petitioner but denied on 24 February 2021 based on the conclusion that the range of motion 
measurements taken as part of the periodic TDRL examination was more indicative of the severity of his 
condition than the measurement taken in January 2021.  The denial letter based this conclusion on the 






